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PROGRAM NOTICE 09-04 
 
TO:  Weatherization Coordinators 
 
FROM:  Jim Newton, Bureau of Weatherization 
 
DATE:  November 24, 2009 

 
RE:  Vermiculite and Exhaust Fans 
 

 
Clarification of Vermiculite Policy for Attics  

 
There has been confusion regarding what to do when vermiculite is in an attic.  The policy that should 
be followed is detailed in the enclosed revised Work Standards.   
 
The changes include the following: 
 
• EPA and OSHA regulations (29 CFR, Part 1910.1001) define asbestos containing materials as material 

containing more than 1 percent asbestos.  Therefore, if the test results show the vermiculite sample 
contains 1 percent or less asbestos, the vermiculite is considered to be non asbestos-containing material 
and the attic or walls can be insulated. 

 
• If vermiculite is in an attic and it has not yet been tested or has been tested and testing shows it contains 

more than 1 percent asbestos, operate the blower door in the pressurization mode. 
 

• If vermiculite is in an attic and testing shows it contains no more than 1 percent asbestos, the blower door 
can be operated in the depressurization mode. 

 
• When tests indicate the vermiculite in the attic contains more than 1 percent asbestos, attic bypass sealing 

should not be done nor should the attic be insulated.  To reduce the risk of moisture problems in the attic, 
attic ventilation must be done, if needed, to ensure one (1) square foot of venting for every 300 square feet 
of attic floor space.  This is different than our normal attic venting standard of one (1) square foot of venting 
for every 600 square feet of attic floor space (Section 5012).  This is because attic bypass sealing, which 
helps to prevent moisture problems in attics, is not being done.   

 
Other energy efficiency measures and health and safety measures may be done to the home.  The 
blower door should be operated in the pressurization mode. 

 
 
Installation of Electrical Devices (bathroom fans, etc.): 
 
There have been questions from agencies about what type of electrical license is needed or if a 
licensed electrician is needed to install electrical devices such as exhaust fans.   Because of the  
different types and classifications of electrical licenses, along with the different city and county codes, it  
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is not possible for us to have a policy that will cover every situation.  Therefore, you will need to direct 
your questions to the electrical specialist at the Iowa Department of Public Safety and/or your local code 
people.  The contact information for the electrical specialist at Public Safety is: 1-866-923-1082 or email 
at elecinfo@dps.state.ia.us. 

 
 
Cc: Bureau staff 




